
 

  

 
 

 

 

 

From the Principal’s Desk 
 
 

Dear School Community, 
 
I hope this message finds you well.  I am excited to share the latest 
updates from our school newsletter, highlighting our community’s 
achievements, upcoming events, and the initiatives designed to enrich our 
students’ educational experiences. 
 
The Family BBQ at the Pool 
The Family BBQ at the pool was a true highlight for our school. It was 
wonderful to see so many families coming together and forming new 
connections. A heartfelt thank you goes to the PTA for supplying the BBQ 
and making this event a success. 
 
PTA Initiatives 
Our PTA has an excellent fundraising plan in place for 2025. The funds 
raised will help reduce camp costs at the end of the year and contribute to 
building a new playground area. Book Character Day is back on the 
schedule—please note that, unfortunately, Captain Underpants will not be 
available this year. We encourage everyone to support the PTA and these 
initiatives that benefit our students and their families. 
 
FCS Board of Trustees (BOT) Update 
I am pleased to welcome two new members to the Board of Trustees. Mel 
Carey and Tiare Wylie fill two vacant spots as parent representatives. We 
are very grateful for their wisdom and experience, which will greatly 
benefit our school. 
 
I also congratulate Anthea Stynder, who was voted in as the Presiding 
Member (Board Chair) of the FCS Board of Trustees. Having served as a 
parent representative for some time, Anthea will surely add calm and wise 
direction to the board.  Additionally, the proprietor can appoint up to four 
proprietor representatives to the BOT. This year, Chris Alexander, Tim 
Price, and Christine Waitai-Rapana have been appointed, and Sue Little 
continues as our staff representative. As this is a BOT election year, please 
consider standing for one of the five parent representative positions. The 
election will take place around September 2025. 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Upcoming 

Events 

 

 

 

Friday 14 March 

Teacher Only Day 

 

Thursday 20 March 

Super 6 Swimming     

Year 7 & 8 

 

Friday 21 March 

Badminton Comp 

Rooms 5 & 4 

 

Tuesday 1 April 

Tabloid Sports           

Years 1 to 3 

 

Thursday 10 April 

Super 6 Softball       

Year 7 & 8 

 

Friday 11 April 

Last Day of Term 1 

 

Monday 28 April 

Term 2 Starts 
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Breakfast Club 
A big thank you to our breakfast club volunteers! It is wonderful to know that our students start their day 
with a nutritious meal. Your dedication is a tremendous blessing to our school community. 
 
A Message from Proverbs 3:5-6 
We have so much to be thankful for as a school, and I would like to share a brief reflection inspired by 
Proverbs 3:5-6: 
 
“Trust in the LORD with all your heart and lean not on your own understanding; in all your ways submit to 
Him, and He will make your paths straight.” 
 
As we face both challenges and triumphs, let us embrace this wisdom. May it encourage us to trust in the 
guidance available to us, knowing that every step we take together strengthens and lights our way 
forward. In doing so, we will witness God’s blessing on our lives and on the life of our school. 
 
Thank you for your ongoing support and commitment to making our school a place where our students can 
grow into all that God created them to be. 
 
Blessings 
Marty Bullock 
Principal, Faith City School 
 
 

 

 

 

Please do not walk across the car park. 

Walk to the footpath on the side you park on only.  If you must cross only use the crossing 

path at the front gates and cross over there.  Please ensure grandparents and other 

whānau doing pick up are aware of this rule. 

The carpark can be very congested at 3pm, by 3.10pm there is often more spaces available. 

Please take care, be patient and courteous to others and drive slowly. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Room 1 – Families 
 

In Room 1 we have been learning about families and used different classroom resources to build 

homes and our family of dolls.  We also brought in photos of our special families and enjoyed 

learning about the different members of a family. 

       

  

 

 



Room 2 – Busy Bees 
 

Room 2 are learning about bees this term. We are looking forward to our visit to the Canaan 
honey farm in two weeks’ time! 

 

 

 



Room 3 – Bees & Plants 

Room 3 are learning about bees and plants. We planted a sunflower  seed. We are making 
sure we water it and put it out in the sunshine. We are measuring its growth and are enjoying 

watching its progress. Room 3 is also enjoying learning about bees. 
 

 

 



Room 7 – New Zealand’s Native 

Bush 
 

   

 

Why is New Zealand’s native bush important, and how can we protect it? This is what we are 

investigating in Room 7. Also learning more about our native trees and birds. As an introduction, 

we did an activity called "Find My Family", where each student got a vial, which is a pest. They 

had to go around and use their sense of smell to find their "family" - a scent/smell that is similar 

or the same to theirs. The smells that were to be located were lavender, orange, lemon, 

spearmint and peppermint. Room 7 tamariki thoroughly enjoyed this task!  

 

    

 



Room 6 – Van Gogh Sunflowers 

   

   

   

 



Room 5 – The Three Bears 
Room 5 explored creative writing by reimagining The Three Bears from a fresh perspective. 
Instead of the traditional tale, they stepped into the shoes of different characters, retelling the 
events from a new point of view. Their writing focused on using rich language features to engage 
the reader and bring their version of the story to life. 

Some students had the opportunity to read their stories aloud to an 'audience,' while everyone 
received peer feedback from a classmate. They then used this feedback to refine and improve 
their final edits, making their writing even stronger. 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Room 4 – Badminton & Softball 
Room 4 has been enjoying badminton training on Wednesday afternoons after swimming. They 

will put the skills they have learned into practice during the Year 7 & 8 competition in a couple of 

weeks.   

 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 



Room 4 has also had a special guest in to teach and coach the Super 6 softball team.  The whole 

class has been practicing skills and enjoying playing games. 
 

 
 

  
 

 



 
 

 

Absentees & Late Arrivals 
 

If your child is going to be away sick or away for another reason please let us know before the start 

of the school day if possible.   

 

There are a lot of ways to do this: submit an absence on the Edge app, email 

admin@faithcity.school.nz, ring 345 7737 or send Robyn a message on dojo. 

 

Any student who is late for school needs to go to the office and let the office know that they have 

arrived. 

mailto:admin@faithcity.school.nz

